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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO TO THE OAS REGARDING THE 

ELECTIONS FOR THE OFFICERS OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON SOCIAL 

DEVELOPMENT AND CONVEYING THE INTEREST OF THE GOVERNMENT OF MEXICO 

IN HOSTING THE SIXTH MEETING OF MINISTERS AND HIGH AUTHORITIES  

OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT DUE TO BE HELD IN 2025 
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 The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its 

compliments to the Secretariat for Access to Rights and Equity —Department of Social Inclusion— in 

its capacity as Technical Secretariat of the Inter-American Committee on Social Development 

(CIDES), and wishes to refer to its note verbale SARE-DIS/169-22 of October 14, 2022, concerning 

the elections that will take place at the Fifth Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Social 

Development (V REMDES) to be held in person on November 17 and 18, 2022, in Santo Domingo, 

Dominican Republic. On that occasion, officers of CIDES and the working groups to implement the 

Plan of Action 2022-2025 will be elected, and the country that will host the Sixth Meeting of Ministers 

and High Authorities of Social Development, scheduled to be held in 2025, will be determined. 

 

 In that regard, the Mission hereby advises that the Government of Mexico, through the 

Secretariat for Well-being, wishes to decline its re-election as chair of Working Group 1 on 

“Measurements of multidimensional poverty and the design of public policies intended to guarantee 

well-being and the enjoyment of a good quality of life.” Furthermore, it has the pleasure to express 

Mexico's interest in hosting the Sixth Meeting of Ministers and High Authorities of Social 

Development in 2025. 

 

 The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of this 

opportunity to convey to the Executive Secretariat for Access to Rights and Equity —Department of 

Social Inclusion— the renewed assurances of its highest consideration. 

 

Washington, D.C., October 26, 2022 
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